GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 27th OCTOBER 2016 

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs John Lewis(Chairman) – David Rowland (Vice Chairman)



Terry Francis – Julia England – Cecile Down – Tristan Martens.

Clerk.


Audrey Miller

Residents/guests

John Sneddon – James Puckering – Sue Sumner – Jenny Marshall –




Stanley Sutherland – Stephen Tandy – Gary Hutchings

1. Welcome to guests

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed those in attendance.
2. Apologies for absence

Cllrs Paul Kelly and Clair Southon – County Councillor Simon Walsh – Nicola Longman

3. Declaration of Members Interests

John Lewis S.S.E. – David Rowland S.S.E.,C.A.B., Friends of the Five Parishes – Tristan Martens S.S.E., Essex Wildlife Trust.

4. Minutes of last meeting.

The minutes of the meeting held on 29th September 2016 having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising.

There were no matters arising.

6. Tetlow King Planning

The Chairman welcomed John Sneddon (Managing Director ) and James Puckering (Land and Planning Director of Retirement Villages) to the meeting to discuss the planning application for 9 extra care units at the Moat House. They gave their reasons for the proposed site and Stanley Sutherland (Chairman of the Residents of Maynard’s House) gave his reasons for not wanting the care units on that particular site, mainly because it would spoil the view from Maynards House and the open countryside. The Parish Council felt that Retirement Villages had sold the apartments in Maynard’s House  with open views of the countryside and were now expanding their units with no consideration to those who had already purchased. Alternative sites were discussed and it was left that Mr Sutherland would pass over the details of other sites which would not be detrimental to the residents already living in the apartments.
The Parish Council had already sent their concerns over road safety issues at the entrance.The decision by UDC  has now been deferred until December.

7. Public Forum

Stephen Tandy voiced his concerns over the farmer spraying the fields on 1st October – 9.15am on a Saturday morning without any notification to the householders. A warm day he had the windows and doors open and the ‘mist’ of spray came into the house. Not knowing what was being sprayed he was very concerned. Tristan Martens offered to speak with the farmer. The communal land at Brocks Mead is being used as a cut through by vehicles, the Chairman advised the meeting that registration numbers were needed, without these nothing could be done.
8. Village Hall

In the absence of the Village Hall Treasurer the Clerk read her financial report for the month.

There had been no receipts since the last meeting. Payments –Caretaker £52.50 (Sept) – Anglia Fire Protection £76.32 ( Annual inspection of Fire Extinguishers) – A.Miller £11.99 (Cleaning materials).
David Chalkley had requested permission to purchase a small Christmas Tree for the Village Hall. This was agreed.

9. Reports from Representatives

Planning.

UTT/16/28.22/FUL
Amendment to previous planning permission




UTT/15/2958/FUL in order to amend site area




Abbeygates, Church Lane, Tilty

              No objections

UTT/16/2442/FUL
Demolition of stables & former forge building




& conversion of barn to form dwelling with new




cart lodge garage.




Site of former Forge, Duton Hill..

           Comments sent


( comments that application form was incorrect)

UTT/16/2894/FUL
Resurfacing of existing access point & new road




Access.




Gelbe Farm, Mill End Green, Mill End Green Rd.    No objections

UTT/16/2826/HHF
Demolition of porch,erection of single storey front




& rear extensions & replacement porch. Erection 

                                           of pitched roof  to replace flat roof on existing side



extension




Croat Cottage, The Endway.   

Gary Hutchings of Essex House gave a background to Croat Cottage, as it lies behind his property. He was against the planning application for several reasons and had made his own views known to UDC. The new owner was present at the meeting and said that the alterations to the house were necessary as she was disabled and she had had meetings with the builders to advise her on the best way to make the house suitable for her.

The Chairman advised the two parties to liase with each other and the builder to come to some amicable agreement.         

Planning Application Determined.


UTT/16/2260/OP

Outline application for permanent rural worker’s dwelling





Dairymeade Farm & Fisheries, Thaxted Road.
Refused


Playing Fields

Terry Francis reported that the culvert on Burns Playing Field was still flooding, UDC say it is    not their responsibility as it is on private land. The council decided to obtain a quote to unblock the culvert. Terry offered to do this.

Footpaths: Nothing to report.

River Interests: Nothing to report.

Road Safety/Highways.

Many of the potholes in Great Easton and Tilty have been repaired by Highways. However the pot hole on the parking area outside the village hall and on the road between the triangle and the grass bank of the church is not classed as Highways and UDC say it is not their responsibility. The Council decided to obtain a quote from Mackness .

Airport.

The Chairman reported that numbers of noise complaints submitted to Stansted Airport via the SSE website had increased dramatically since the flight path alterations had been implemented. There will be two drop in sessions for people to raise their concerns.

9th November 3 – 7pm at High Easter Village Hall and 15th November 4 – 8pm at Felsted Village Hall.

These flight path alterations are due to be revised in February 2017 

10. Clerks Correspondence

Acknowledgement and thanks for our donation from Essex Air Ambulance.

Notification of temporary road closure in Cherry Street, Thaxted.

Cllr  Simon Walsh’s monthly report which was circulated to the Parish Councillors prior to the meeting.

Letter from Great Easton Church committee regarding the pot holes outside the church.

Expenditure

Cheques ratified since the last meeting.

CPRE £36 (Subscription Nov 16/Nov 17) –Essex Air Ambulance £200 (donation) –Broadmead Leisure £114 (repairs to payground equipment) – A Miller
£675 (salary June,July, Aug) – A Miller £41.18 (admin) –S.Smith £450 ( grasscut No.13) – S.Smith £450 (grasscut No 14) –E’ON £26.29 ( Electri Burns Field) – Poppy Appeal £15 ( poppy wreath)      
11. Any Other Business

The football team are leaving rubbish (bottles, cans etc) on Burns playing field after their football matches. John Lewis will write to Andrew  Askew and request they take their rubbish away.

Cecile informed the council that Danny of Dairymeade Farm and Fisheries had been refused permission for a rural workers dwelling on site.

John reported that DaRT2 bus journey’s will not deal with a request for a single person. The booking service will be reviewed in January 2017.

With no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.15pm.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 24th November 2016. 7.30pm in Great Easton Village Hall

Chairman…………………………………………….Date………………………………………..


SUBJECT TO APPROVAL
